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Background

• PJM has been making enhancements to how we manage Upgrade 
ID Requests. Recently, PJM has built the TO Planner application 
which allows for submitting Supplemental Upgrades. Similarly, PJM 
has deployed a similar tool for submitting Non-Competitive 
Baseline upgrades. 

• Our internal database has been updated and is now live along with 
the new applications that are listed above
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Updates

• As part of these enhancements, PJM streamlined the Parent – 
Child or Parent – Component relationships by adding “.0” to 
components that did not have a suffix. For example b3783 became 
b3783.0

• Moving forward, PJM will reverse this action on all previously 
submitted projects due to legal reasons

• There are a few projects that were submitted to FERC with the “.0” 
suffix, and those will continue to have that moving forward.
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